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WWW.STJOHNNEUMANN.US 

 

We are a Catholic faith community called by God to give living witness to the gospel   

through encouraging an open, loving and caring environment. We strive to accomplish this  

by sharing in prayerful, and joyous worship, respecting individuals and serving their needs. 

 

 

         SS. PETER AND PAUL, APOSTLES 
 

     June 29,  2014 

 
 

 

 

 

Congratulations,                 Congratulations,                 Congratulations,                 Congratulations,                 

Graduate!Graduate!Graduate!Graduate!    
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St. John Neumann Parish                                                    

44800 Warren Road                                                                      
Canton MI 48187 

734-455-5910 ~ FAX 734-455-6779 

Religious Formation Office 734-455-5986  

Rev. Ronald S. Richards,  Pastor                                                                   
Deacon Patrick Conlen                                                       

Rick Cucchi, Director of Music Ministries                               

Sabrina Queen,  Director of Religious Formation               

Gene Kijek,  Pastoral Associate                                                                                                 

Chris Leach, Coordinator of Youth Ministry 

Pastoral Council 

Paul Bak (pbak@att.net) 455-0053 

John Bres 254-0820 

Joe Camill 455-1079 

Erin Dame, Teen Representative  
 (bdame@absolutecomm.com)  

Barb Farrell (farrellb@juno.com) 455-7167 

Chris Galante 667-5127 

Marshall Grazioli , Christian Service Representative 981-6778 

Randy Hollenstine, Finance Commission 453-4571 

Eleanor Hoag                                                        586-822-6839 

Ed Hurst Jr., Secretary, Worship Commission 331-9281 

Brian Klump 453-8132 

Stella Krupansky 453-3059 

John Safran, Vicariate Representative 981-4705 

Leonard Spas, Vicariate Representative 495-9930 

John Neault. Senior Representative 737-9953 

Claire O’Connor (Clairem@umich.edu) 218-0658 

Rosemary Sieracki, Formation Commission  981-4787 

Nate Svoboda                                                                            
 (natesvoboda@gmail.com)                         248-921-8012 

Jeff Wagoner 254-9327 

 

Parish Ministers 

Tom Baptist, Vice President Ushers 453-1533 

Jane Dickman, Sacristans 454-4911 

Don Dickman, President Ushers 454-4911 

Elizabeth Biddle, Mass Helpers 667-2882 

Bill Franke, Media Ministry 459-5279 

Linda Kalisz, Children’s Liturgy of the Word  454-1956 

Debbie & Mike Kelch, Eucharistic Ministers 595-0979 

Nancy McGee, Lectors                                          586-722-4204 

 

Parish Organizations 

Ginny Springer, Blood Drive Coordinator 416-9262 
Patti Bihn, Health Ministry  459-9704 

Dan Moote, Athletic Director 455-5910 

Randy Martin, Peace and Justice                rem7662@aol.com 
Cindy Pronze, Grief Support                                 734-673-3936 

Lorraine Zaksek, St. Vincent de Paul  

 

All Saints Catholic School 

Ms. Kristen Stausbaugh, Principal  459-2490 

LITURGY SCHEDULE 
Monday, Tuesday & Friday   9:00am 

Saturdays    4:30pm 
Sundays 

8:30, 10:30, 12:30                                                
Reconciliations are on Saturdays at 3:30pm                               

or by appointment 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION 

Every Friday                                    
in the Chapel                         

from                                  
9:30am until 6:30pm 

BULLETIN ARTICLE DEADLINES 

If you have an article you would like in the bulletin, please  
submit it to Liz at lhorka@stjohnneumann.us or drop off in 
the Parish office. All articles must be submitted at least 10 
days prior to the date of the publication. Every attempt will 
be made to honor all requests; however, the paper is now 
smaller in size so there could occasionally be a space issue.  

If you have any questions, please contact the front office. 

On-line giving is now available.    

Visit our website  for more information     

       Due to changes in our               
accounting program the financial 

report will not be published until all 
updates have been made.   
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IT’S MY OPINION AND I HAVE ONE! 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 

rrichards@stjohnneumann.us 
Hello All! 

As many of you know, we as a parish, offer Eucharistic Adoration every Friday in the Eucharistic Chapel.  In fact, last week, a member 
of the parish spoke to all of you about the Adoration we offer.  I wanted to take the time to speak on this topic as well. 
 
First, what is Eucharistic Adoration? 
 
Eucharistic Adoration is a spiritual practice of spending time with Jesus, in the presence of the exposed Host. 
 
 “The best kind of friend is the one with whom you can spend time without having to say anything.  You can just share the moment and 
enjoy each other’s company, knowing your relationship is deeper than the spoken word. That kind of silent communication is what takes 
place between you and Jesus when you participate in Eucharistic Adoration.” (Kathleen M Carroll, America Magazine) 
 
Sadly I have heard said that there is no need for Adoration—one can just sit in front of the Tabernacle or in the body of the Church 
and pray.  It is the same thing.  What makes this statement even sadder is that I have heard priests say the same thing.  I could not 
disagree more. 
 
Think about it.  You and a good friend are getting together; you are in one room,  your friend is in the next room with the door 
closed.  Does that make sense?  Of course it doesn’t!  However, that is exactly what people are saying when they say “sitting in front 
of the Tabernacle is the same as having the Eucharist exposed.” 
 
In 2013, on the feast of Corpus Christi, Pope Francis said: “Jesus speaks in the silence of the mystery of the Eucharist and reminds us 
each time that following him means going out of ourselves and making our lives not something we possess, but a gift to him and to 
others…In the Eucharist, Catholics experience the ‘solidarity of God,’ a solidarity that can never be exhausted and should never stop 
causing awe.” 
 
About a year ago I spoke on Eucharistic Adoration at mass.  After that weekend I received an email from someone, who for some 
reason, did not like what I said.  The email said we have a new Pope and I should get in line with our Holy Father; get into the world, 
rather than praying in front of the Eucharistic. 
 
I was not angry or upset at the statement.  Everyone has the right to feel as they want.  However, I was very confused.  Why the   
confusion? Our Holy Father, Pope Francis, spends an hour in Eucharistic Adoration every day!  In his own words: “…What I really   
prefer is adoration in the evening, even when I get distracted and think of other things, or even fall asleep praying.  In the evening 
then, between seven and eight o’clock, I stay in front of the Blessed Sacrament for an hour in adoration.”   Pope Francis says he 
would not have the energy or love for what he does in the world if he did not spend time in prayer in the presence of Jesus EVERY 
DAY! 
 
Here at St John Neumann we have been offering Eucharistic Adoration every Friday for a number of years.  We begin Adoration fol-
lowing the morning mass, approximately 9:30 am and conclude with Benediction, in the evening, at 6:30 pm.  I ask any of you who 
are free during the day to try and spend time each week in Adoration. 
 
We have a sign up board outside the main entrance to the church.  I ask you to consider the following:  Pick a time, each Friday, that 
you can spend praying in front of the Blessed Sacrament.  Put your name on the time slot on the board.  If you can, make this a 
weekly commitment.  Would it not be great to have the chapel full of people all day, every Friday, praying with Jesus?! 
 
At the same time I recognize that for those of you who work during the day this is tough.  However, if you cannot make it during the 
day, maybe you can make it for Benediction at 6:30 pm.  For you families out there, bring your kids.  There is no better gift you can 
give your children than the gift to be in the presence of Jesus, their BEST FRIEND! 
 
Peace to you all 
 

 
Fr. Ron Richards 



Cucchi’s Corner                                                                  
rick.cucchi@gmail.com 
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In our new Blue hymnals there is a hymn at # 885: For All the Saints Who’ve Shown Your Love.             
I thought it was an appropriate text to reflect on this weekend being the feast of SS. Peter & Paul.     
This particular text was written by John Bell, he wrote The Summons. 

 

For all the saints who’ve shown your love in how they live and where they move.                    
For mindful women, caring men, Accept our gratitude again. 

 

For all the saints who loved your name, Whose faith increased the Savior’s fame,                 
Who sang your songs and shared your word, Accept our gratitude, good Lord. 

 

For all the saints who named your will, And showed the kingdom coming still.                
Through selfless protest, prayer & praise, Accept the gratitude we raise. 

 

Bless all whose will or name or love; Reflects the grace of heaven above.                                 
Though unacclaimed by earthly powers, Your life through theirs has hallowed ours. 

We have a program called “Constant Contact” which will allow us to send regular emails to you to keep you informed of     
current events in the Parish.  To make this program successful we need your email  address.  Please take a minute and fill out 

this form and drop it in the basket or to the Parish Office.  If you have already given us your email, please be sure 
to add us to your contacts so you will receive our emails. 

Name(s)________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Email Address___________________________________________________________________ 

A BIG THANK YOU to the large crew of volunteers   
that helped with a parish mailing Tuesday morning.  
The job was handled to perfection and in record time!    

      YEAH!!!!!  You did a FANTASTIC job!!!!!!!!! 
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Archdiocese of Detroit 

Year of Prayer for a New Pentecost               
March 5, 2014—April 5, 2015 

 

FATHER IN HEAVEN, RENEW YOUR 
WONDERS IN OUR TIME, AS 

THOUGH BY A NEW PENTECOST 
AND GRANT THAT YOUR HOLY 
CHURCH IN DETROIT, PRAYING    

PERSEVERINGLY AND INSISTENTLY 
WITH ONE MIND.  TOGETHER WITH 

MARY, THE MOTHER OF JESUS, AND 
GUIDED BY STS. JOSEPH AND ANNE, 
MAY INCREASE THE REIGN OF THE 

DIVINE SAVIOR.  THE REIGN OF 
TRUTH AND JUSTICE.  THE REIGN OF 

LOVE AND PEACE, AMEN. 

WWW.AOD.ORG/YEAROFFAITH 

Greetings from the Stewardship Commission, 

 

Thanks to all of you who participated in the Called and Gifted workshop.  It was well attended with approximately 120  partici-
pants, most from  SJN and some from other states such as Indiana, and from various places throughout Michigan.  The pre-
senters were engaging and inspiring.  SJN was fortunate to have been able to provide this opportunity. 

Thank you to all of you who helped with food, set up, clean up and any other aspect of the workshop, including participation.   

As a follow up to the Called and Gifted Workshop, we are attempting to facilitate one on one interviews for discernment of 
charisms, as referenced by the presenters.  It looks like there will be time slots available for several days next week. More         

interviews may be scheduled for next month. Also the day time interviews on June 25 are for parish staff only. The fee for this 
service is $25 (cash or check) which you will give to the interviewer at the time of your meeting. 

We are currently working with a calendar program that can be emailed to participants and allow you to sign up directly on the 
calendar for a time that suits your availability.  This calendar will allow you to schedule an appointment with an interviewer to 
discuss your own Spiritual Gifts Inventory. 

The Stewardship Commission is supportive of all opportunities the parish presents to grow our faith and engage more richly in 
communion with Christ.  Forming Intentional Disciples of Christ is another fabulous program coming to SJN in the Fall.  Please 
be sure to watch for opportunities to sign up. 

If you have any questions or comments, please feel free to contact any of the Stewardship Commission members, or contact 

the parish office. 

XXXIII Annual Capuchin Souper Summer Celebration 
“WILDNIGHT – A Safari Adventure!”  
Saturday, July 12, 2014 7:30 PM 
 
You're invited to the XXXIII Annual Capuchin Souper 
Summer Celebration at Comerica Park on Saturday, July 
12. Gates open at 7:30 PM. A night of live music, dancing 
and attractions while supporting the Capuchin Soup 
Kitchen that typically serves 2,000 meals each day. Free 
admission (ages 21+ only), food available for purchase, 
cash bar, complimentary self-parking, optional valet park-
ing, live entertainment and fireworks! Dressy summer at-
tire recommended. Diamonds, pearls and gems are just 
some of the extraordinary prizes in the Ahee Jewelers’ 
XXXIII Annual Capuchin Souper Summer Celebration 
jewelry raffle. Over $30,000 in prizes and you need not 
be present to win! Purchase your $1 ticket online at: 
www.CSKDetroit.org/Ahee  
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    CCCCONTACTONTACTONTACTONTACT    GGGGENEENEENEENE: : : :             gkijek@stjohnneumann.us 

                FAITH WORKS FAITH WORKS FAITH WORKS FAITH WORKS                             Gene KijekGene KijekGene KijekGene Kijek    

http://www.facebook.com/stjohnneumanncanton 

Sometimes it is right to brag about 

your family. This is one of those 

times.  My wife, JoanMy wife, JoanMy wife, JoanMy wife, Joan, has just retired 

after 45 years of professional Church 

ministry. She served St. Anselm Grade School 

(Dearborn Heights) for 21 years as a Catholic 

school teacher, St. Michael Parish (Livonia) for 3 

years as Director of Religious Education and St. 

Thomas a' Becket Par-

ish (Canton) for 21 

years as Director of 

Faith Formation. At the 

same time, she raised 4 

children and a hus-

band. Whew! 

 Joan has been in-

volved in catechesis 

since her high school 

years in her home par-

ish, SS. Peter and Paul 

and then here at SJN. 

As a founding parish member, she suggested John 

Neumann as a possible patron of our fledgling par-

ish. Cardinal Dearden eagerly accepted it out of 

the three names presented to him.  

 Retirement is a gift of a certain kind of free-

dom. It is a time of transition to pursue interests 

that have been minimalized or postponed. I know 

she will spend more time with our 4 grandchildren 

and oversee some home projects that I haven’t 

quite completed. 

 I am so blessed to have my best friend, profes-

sional peer, and mentor in the same person. Joan, 

you have been a good and faithful servant to the 

Church. Bóg zapłać!  

 

TTTTHEHEHEHE    FFFFEASTEASTEASTEAST    OFOFOFOF    SS. PSS. PSS. PSS. PETERETERETERETER    & P& P& P& PAULAULAULAUL    - On June 29 the 

Church celebrates the feast day of SS. Peter & Paul. 

As early as the year 258, there is evidence of an 

already lengthy tradition of celebrating the solem-

nities of both Saint Peter and Saint Paul on the 

same day. Together, the two saints are the foun-

ders of the See of Rome, through their preaching, 

ministry and martyrdom there. 

 Peter,Peter,Peter,Peter, who was named Simon, was a fisher-

man of Galilee and was introduced to the Lord 

Jesus by his brother Andrew, also a fisherman.  

HHHHOWOWOWOW    DIDDIDDIDDID    YOUYOUYOUYOU    SHARESHARESHARESHARE    YOURYOURYOURYOUR    FFFFAITHAITHAITHAITH    THISTHISTHISTHIS    WEEKWEEKWEEKWEEK????    

Jesus gave him the name Cephas (Petrus in Latin), 

which means Rock,’ because he was to become the 

rock upon which Christ would build His Church. 

 Peter spent his last years in Rome, leading the 

Church through persecution and eventually being 

martyred in the year 64. He was crucified upside-

down at his own request, because he claimed he was 

not worthy to die as his Lord. 

 He was buried on Vatican hill, and St. Peter's Ba-

silica is built over his tomb. 

 Paul Paul Paul Paul was the Apostle of the Gentiles. His letters 

are included in the writings of the New Testament, 

and through them we learn much about his life and 

the faith of the early Church. 

 Before receiving the name Paul, he was Saul, a 

Jewish pharisee who zealously persecuted Christians 

in Jerusalem. Scripture records that Saul was present 

at the martyrdom of St. Stephen. 

 Paul was imprisoned and taken to Rome, where 

he was beheaded in the year 67. He is buried in 

Rome in the Basilica of St. Paul Outside the Walls. 

 In a sermon in the year 395, St. Augustine of 

Hippo said of Sts. Peter and Paul: “Both apostles 

share the same feast day, for these two were one; 

and even though they suffered on different days, 

they were as one. Peter went first, and Paul fol-

lowed. And so we celebrate this day made holy for 

us by the apostles' blood. Let us embrace what they 

believed, their life, their labors, their sufferings, their 

preaching, and their confession of faith.” 
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Queen’s Quotes from                                               

Religious Formation 

Greetings and Salutations, 

We give glory and praise to the Lord for a great Vacation Bible School week.  Weird Animals was a success!    We took a    
journey on the path as Jesus healed the ten lepers, we were in the upper room where Jesus washed the disciple’s feet, we 
were at the well as Jesus reached out to the Samaritan woman, we were on a sightseeing journey with Ananias as he 
bravely helped Saul, and we celebrated Jesus death and Resurrection.  Our day began and ended with music and dancing 
with the Bible points of the day.  We met Axl, Fern, Milton, Iggy and Shred.  We had treats such as one-derful parfaits,      
masterpiece munchies, people paws, slices of heaven and fright bites. Thank you to Johanne Hepp and Lisa Bittner, this 
year’s Coordinators, our Site Leaders and Assistant Site Leaders… Melinda Davis, Miranda Queen, Danielle Thibodeau, 
Amanda Johnson, Donna Franke, Lisa Willerick, Emily Good, Justine Hepp, and Lynn Walkuski.  We were richly blessed to 
have a host of adult and youth volunteers who helped run a specific activity or group, helped with registration, and          
prepared lemonade Yay, Mr. Don Dickman!  There is no way to list all of them without missing someone, so to all of them      
I say “THANKS” and please know how very much it meant to have you with us, making VBS a 
fantastic week.  You all make this community what it is by reaching out to the future           
generations of Christians.  Thank you for sharing your love and faith.  

May we always find it in our hearts to love each other as God has called us to do. 

Summer Blessings, 

Sabrina Queen     

Faith, Fun & Fundamentals 
July 21-24, 2014 

Mon-Thur, 8:30 am – 4:00 pm 
(Early drop-off and late pick-up available) 

Saint Paul’s Lutheran School 
 

• Space is Limited to 60, First Come, First Served! 

• Boys entering grades 4 thru 8.    

• Basketball and Faith fundamentals of commitment, practice, growth and                                                                                                          
teamwork to develop both basketball players and Christian manhood.  

• Register at: www.QuestSportsCamps.com  Cost: $275 

 495 Earhart Rd Ann Arbor, MI 

QUEST BASKETBALL CAMP 

Led by Marty Bodnar 
Captain UM Basketball (1979-80) 

3 Year Starter & Academic All-American; 
UM Assoc. Athletic Director (1998-2010) 

    Contact: (734) 239-7837 or   
       martybodnar@gmail.com                                                                      

                                     Sponsored by Parish Life Services, a Catholic Non-Profit     
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“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.“We, the youth of St. John Neumann, strive to be Christ to others.    

By reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environmentBy reaching out and welcoming all teens, We hope to foster a unique and open environment    

In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “In which we promote the morals and teachings of the Catholic church. “    

Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”Our love and enthusiasm for God will help us to achieve this mission in everyday life.”    

YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY YOUTH MINISTRY WITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITHWITH            CCCCCCCCCCCCHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRISHRIS            LLLLLLLLLLLLEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACHEACH            

https://www.facebook.com/SJNyouthgroup  

-Chris Leach 
cleach@stjohnneumann.us 

SUMMER YOUTH GROUP STARTS JULY 9th 
Our summer youth ministry program kicks-off on Wednesday, July 9th. We will have regular youth 
group meetings on each Wednesday between July 9th and August 16th. There will also be service         
projects, ultimate Frisbee days, activity nights, and other gatherings. Upcoming dates include: 

• July 9: Summer Kick-Off, 7-9pm 

• July 14: Ultimate Frisbee/Lawn Sports, 6-8pm 

• July 16: Youth Group, 7-9pm 

• July 17: Service at St. Vincent de Paul, 9am-1pm (Permission Slip Required) 

July 20: Pancakes after 10:30 Mass 

The complete list of summer activity dates has been posted on the youth ministry website at http://
sjnyouth.weebly.com. All of these activities are open to members of the Classes of 2014-2018! 
 

SUMMER YOUNG ADULT MINISTRY  
Our Young Adult Ministry will have four gatherings this summer! We encourage everyone aged 18-35 
(and spouses) to consider attending one of these events. The dates and locations for each event are: 

• July 8: Young Adult Meeting at SJN, 7-9pm 

• July 18: Young Adult BBQ at SJN, 6-9pm 

• July 24: Young Adult Meeting at SJN, 7-9pm 

August 8: Young Adult Gathering at Dave & Busters Livonia, 6-9pm 

If you have any questions please contact Chris at cleach@stjohnneumann.us. You can also sign up to 
be on the Young Adult Mailing list at http://sjnyouth.weebly.com by clicking on “Connect”. 

 
The Youth & Young Adults Office will be closed June 18-27th as we are            

traveling for Summer Programs! Please contact the Parish Office if you 

need assistance  
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Four million Americans are afflicted with                   
Alzheimer’s  Disease.   Do you have a parent, 

spouse, or loved one affected by this dreaded         
disease? Need facts or an understanding ear to       

listen?   Facilitator Rosemarie Shim, social worker 
and parishioner, has 14 years  experience working 

with Alzheimer patients and their families.  The      
Alzheimer’s Support group meets the third          

Thursday of each month at 7:30pm.  

If you have any questions, please feel free to  call  
Rosemarie at   734-981-0556.   

What exactly is Grief  Support? It is an opportunity to 
talk about your loss, to  express your grief, ask                 
questions, and support through your grieving  process. 
It is for people who have lost someone  in their lives.    
All are  welcome regardless of church  affiliation. 

FOR AN APPOINTMENT:                                                                       
1st and 3rd Thursday mornings at 10:00am, please call              
Dee O’Flynn at  734-453-0829. 

2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings at 7:00pm, please call 
Cindy Pronze at  734-673-3936. 

For special programs for children and teens,   please call 
Regina Adams for an appointment at  313-268-6951.         

 

“Summertime Adult Faith Formation”  using technology 

This summer, as you travel and spend time away from home and St. John Neumann Church, take along your daily devotionals, 
Mass readings, and Bible.  Keeping “in touch” with your Catholic Faith is as easy as bringing along your smart phone, tablet, 
laptop, etc. 

Smart phones: 

Check out Catholic aps for the daily Mass Readings, Liturgy of the Hours, Saints, Confession examination of conscience, Pray-
ing the Rosary, Praying the Divine Mercy Chaplet …      Most are free. 

Online:   Receive daily meditations or Novena in your email box. 

Flocknote.com (Catechism of the Catholic Church in one year) 

Usccb.org (US Conference of Catholic Bishops ( A Daily Reflection Video on the Daily Readings.) 

PrayMoreNovenas.com (Novenas) 

  Richard Rohr, Center for Action and Contemplation ( meditations) 

Sign up for a home based class at “Catholic Home Study Service”:    http://www.amm.org/chss/chss.asp 
While you are on the internet, here are a few of the many sites to find meditations based on the daily Mass Readings when you 
want (not sent to your email):         

http://www.livingfaith.com/    (Living Faith) 
http://www.presentationministries.com/obob/obob.asp   (One Bread, One Body) 

Facebook  members:  A daily meditation will come to your page by “liking” these FB pages: 

Catholic Company, Morning Prayer 

Ignatius Press 

The Catholic Rose 

National Shrine of St. Jude 

Dominican Sisters of Mary, Mother of the Eucharist 

There are many more Catholic pages to “like” on FB. Have fun finding them. 

In a strange town, find a Catholic Church and Mass times:       masstimes.org 

 Happy  Summer “Faith Forming”!  Sharlene,  Adult Faith Formation Committee 
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CALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTSCALENDAR OF EVENTS    

Monday, June 30  Tuesday, July 1  Wednesday, July 2 

Amos 2:6-10-13-16  Amos 3:1-8;4:11-12 Amos 5:14-15,21-24 

Matthew 8:18-22  Matthew 8:23-27 Matthew 8:28-34                  

      
 
Thursday, July 3  Friday, July 4  Saturday, July 5 

Ephesians 2:19-22  Amos 8:4-6,9-12  Amos 9:11-15                       

John  20:24-29  Matthew 9:9-13  Matthew 9:14-17          
    
  

Sunday, July 6 
Zechariah 9:9-10         Romans 8:9, 11-13               Matthew 11:25-30 

Monday, June 30, 9:00a.m.   

Anna Mae Canty (Betty) 

Tuesday, July 1,  9:00 a.m.   

Int of Janet Gilbo   

Dennis Gilbo   

Sonny P. Klimek (Family) 

Friday, July 4, 9:00 a.m.  

Concepcion Aviles (Daughter & Granddaughters)                                                                

James Chevillot (Jim and Marge Najarian)                                            

David Darling (Family) 

Marshall Orcher-5th Anniv. (Family) 

Int. Tony Sokolowski (Arleen & Zygmund Zylka) 

Bertha Swink (Linda Morehead) 

Mary Thiebault (Arleen & Zygmund Zlyka) 

Souls in Purgatory 

Special Intention (Linda Morehead) 

Saturday, July 5, 4:30p.m. 

Clara Bonnett-46th Anniv. (Family)  

Int. of Frank & Maisa Haddad—22 Anniv. 

Joseph & Stella Storc  (Tony & Pat Sokolowski) 

Sunday, July 6, 8:30am 

Phyllis Pulinski  (Pulinski/Witt Families) 

Ken Osewicz (Family)  

Int. Auri Tanas (Pat & Dennis Oszust) 

10:30 a.m. 

Margie Petrus  (Lee & Kathy Page)   

Stanly & Florence Victor  (Bob & Mary Ann Victor) 

12:30 p.m. 

Carol Montilla Agoncillo (Rene Montilla) 

Vincent, Loretta & Angelo Fiorini (Florence Family) 

    

Sunday, June 29 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30pm 

Monday, June 30 

9:00am  Liturgy 

6:30pm  Square Dancing 

Tuesday, July 1 

9:00am  Liturgy   

Wednesday, July 2 

6:30pm  Rosary/ Novena in chapel 

7:00pm  OA 

8:00pm  AA 

Thursday, July 3 

7:30pm  Women’s AA 

Friday, July 4 

Independence Day 

Offices Closed 

8”15am  Stations 

9:00am  Liturgy 

Saturday, July 5                  

4:30pm  Liturgy 

Sunday, July 6 

Liturgy:  8:30AM; 10:30AM; 12:30PM 

  

 Homebound Ministers are available to bring the 

Body of Christ to those parishioners who are 

unable to attend weekly services due to             

extended illness or immobility.  To request this 

service, contact the Parish Office or send an 

email to 

cbucks@sbcglobal.net.   
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ANNIVERSARIES OF DECEASED  PARISHIONERS 
 
 
June 30  Lillian Palfi (1987) 
  Ted Szajgecki (2004) 
  Hilda Wade (2010)  
      
                     
July 1  Clara Zondiak (1995) 
  Charles Miller (1997) 
  Thomas Talarczyk (2004) 
      
   
July 2      
      
      
  
July 3  Brian Geick (2005) 
  Michael Schoeninger (2005) 
  Lucille Exell (2007) 
  Phyllis Sienkiewicz (2012) 
  Harry Kasbarian (2013) 
   
 
                                      
July 4  Jason M. Henry (1984) 
  William Olesky (1992) 
  John Theisen (1995) 
  Vincent Dinatale (1997) 
  Joseph Bellemare (2002) 
  Gerlald Hubbard (2007) 
  Marshall Orcher (2009) 
      
      
       
July 5  F. Vincent Arbour (2003) 
   
       
                     
July 6  Jerry Schafer (1980) 
  Louise Eberts (1989)  
  Andrew Kogut (2008) 
  Rosemary Pastula (2010)  
       
   
   

KEEP IN YOUR PRAYERS 

*Susan Aho 
*Richard Bargowski 
Jennifer Bargowski-VanHorn 
Kirsten Bramlett 
*Jane Brown 
*Clemens Bykowski 
*Ian Carolan 
*Rick Cigile 
*Sonia Culver 
Ginny Cummins 
*Elvira Darolfi 
*Mario David 
*Donald Dennington 
*Pat Dennington 
*Diane Flowers 
Nicholas Frechette 
Patricia Goonis 
*Veronica Granowicz 
Gerald Grzeskowiak 
Krystal Guzman 
Linda Harms 
*Patricia Hill 
*Rebecca Horton 
*Dawn Johnson 
Jodi Klucevik 
Lisa Kozakowski 
Tammi Lang 
*Ellen Lindner 
Jesse Lindlbauer 
Frank Luedtke 
Jeremy Mains 
Norm Mientkiewicz   
Lindsay Miller 
Gennaro Montano 
 
*Dennis Mullally 

*JilMurinas 
*Mary Murray 
*Robert Naumoff 
*John Neault 
Dan O’Brien 
Patty Podzikowski 
*Rita Polek 
*John Predmesky 
William Premin 
Dan Prichard 
*Benny Rembisz 
Joshua Thomas Retherford 
*Marti Ruedger 
Kay Ruth 
Patrick Ryan 
*Patrick Rzepecki 
Cheri Sasena 
*Pat Shankie 
Lillianna Shull 
Walter Skynar 
Beverly Smith 
*Tony Sokolowski 
*Patricia Solodon 
*Monteen Stafiej 
*Walter Stang 
Susan Tonak 
Nicholas Womac 
William Womac 
Cindy Woods Gerth 
Hilde Zajac 
*Ron Ziemba 
*Charlotte Zub 
 
*Indicates parishioner 

Please pray for Parishioners and Family Members Serving in the Armed Forces 

SSgt Leonard Adams 

Capt. David Anderson 

LtCol Dave Bares 

A1C  Paige C. Bauer 

Sgt. David Beattie 

Col Robert Benning 

Capt James R. Bernthal 

Capt Geno Berta 

LCpl Devin A. Boersma 

SSgt Eric Brooks 

LTJG Jennifer Brooks 

Cpl Rebecca Brooks 

LCpl Drew Butler 

LCpl Justin Butler 

PO3 Christopher Bykowski 

E3 Toni Colon 

Capt Sean Conlen 

Sgt James A. Cooper 

RDML Kevin Donegan 

E2 Joseph Dziuban 

E2 Mark Dziuban 

Lt. JG Matthew English 

A1C Amanda Fields 

Pvt Bradley M. Finch 

Capt Erin Jensen Foley 

Capt. Justin Foley 

Sgt. Forney 

Sgt  Lucas Hankins 

Capt Eric Hettinga 

Sgt Jessica Hladky 

Maj Carrie Howe 

HTFN Richard Hoyer 

Sgt Michael Jacobs 

PFC Daniella C. Jara 

Maj David Jesurun 

Sgt Ryan A. Johnson 

LtCol Robert Kaminski 

LtCmdr Sherry Kaminski 

Capt  Jeff Kelly 

Capt Kristin Yampaglia Kelly 

LCpl Anthony Kennard 

Col David Kennedy 

SPC Andrew D. Kiddle 

Pvt Virgil Klein 

1st Lt Roman Kocherovsky 

Capt Natalie Ann Korona 

Pvt Anthony Lanzon 

Col. Robert Lukens 

E2 Shawn Lyons 

Capt David McGraw 

Pvt. Justin Ambrose Mabe 

PO Shaun Marx 

Sgt Marc P. Maziarz 

SpF Christian Mejia 

Sgt Carson Middlebrook 

SPC Denis Montilla 

SSgt Michael J. Moomaw 

Dwayne Naugle  

PFC Erik Nelsen 

Maj Brian Nicosia 

Pvt James Oaks 

Carl Park, SFC 

Sgt Alex A. Polka 

SGM Joseph A. Polka 

Sgt Michael Potrzebowski 

Capt Mark Rausch 

Maj Jason Redlin 

Sgt Christopher M. Rudzinski 

Lt Col Michael C. Rudzinski 

2nd Lt Dan Russo 

Capt Tyrus Scott 

SPC Guy Schlachter 

Maj Jason Schuerger 

Capt Shannon Schuerger 

Justin James Sams 

LtCol David Sebuck 

Sgt Martin Smith 

SPC Matthew Spear 

2nd Lt Dennis Speck 

Sgt Joseph Spinicchia 

Sara Marie Taylor 

E3 John Theisen 

SPC Shaun G. Towler 

SPC John Edward Watkins 

Sgt Christopher Wiacek 

1st Lt Amanda Witt 

Sgt Alex White 

SSgt Robert L. Woods 

2nd Lt. Daniel M. York 

Capt Drew Ziolkowski 

Cmdr John F. Zrembski 
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Vocations Chalice 

A Program of Awareness and  

Prayer for Vocations 

The Vocations Chalice is a  
tangible way of increasing 
awareness of vocations to the 
priesthood, the permanent  
deaconate, and the consecrated 
life.  Images create attitudes, 
and attitudes lead to actions.  
Children will be asking  
questions and more people will 
be talking about vocations, and 
the priesthood, in particular.   

St. John Neumann Parish gratefully                 

acknowledges 

 

Jim & Denise Pryce & Family 

 
For hosting the Chalice and Praying for             

Vocations in their home.      
 

Thank you!  

To sign up to host the Vocations Chalice, 
please email your request to: 

Vocations@StJohnNeumann.us 

                    
    Ancient Order of  Hibernians   
 

The Ancient Order of Hibernians is a great  
Irish-American Catholic organization  
(website: www.aoh.com). We are dedi-
cated to living our motto of “Friendship, 
Unity and Christian Charity” while promot-
ing the Irish culture.   Men older than 16 
who have some Irish heritage and are a 
practicing Catholic are most welcome to 
join in our many activities including 
monthly meetings in Plymouth. You can 
learn more by  contacting Mike Riley at 
(734) 377-8734 or mriley44@yahoo.com  

VOLLEYBALL REGISTRATION 

 
Registration is now underway for the fall 

CYO volleyball program. Any girls 5th-8th 
grade entering the fall school year are 

eligible to register. Practice begins  
second week of August and season runs 

through mid October. Entry fee is $110.00 
a player. You may register after all 

masses in the gathering area. For more 
info you can call Athletic Director Walt 
Marek at 734 455-5910 ext 31. 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

   ST. JOHN NEUMANN’S                        
          THIRD ANNUAL                                  
       CHRISTMAS IN JULY 

         July 12th-July 27th, you will see 
our Jesse Tree set up to help our 
local Plymouth-Canton Salvation 
Army Pantry.   There is great need 
during the summer months to 
help those within our community.  
Please take the time to take some 
tags and return the gifts under 
the tree or place the cards in the 
basket before July 27th.  St. John              
Neumann is truly  
making a difference.  
Thank you for your 
generosity! 

 Contact person:  
 Jodi Ring 


